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Pediatric SIG Quarterly Summary- November 15, 2010
Hi!   Hope this finds you enjoying holiday preparations.  The Pediatric Steering Committee continues to meet monthly via conference call.  We wanted to give you an update on our Pediatric SIG activities since the last summary in July.
1. Pediatric Pre-conference and Annual STN Conference - from input from the 2010 STN Annual Conference, Pediatric Pre-conference, and Pediatric SIG meeting evaluations, plans are well underway for the 2011 meeting in San Antonio March 29-April 1.  We will be having our third straight pediatric pre-conference entitled “Child Abuse: A Problem Bigger than Texas” with national speakers on child abuse treatment, research, and prevention topics.    Additionally, we have worked to include three pediatric-focused sessions in the main conference agenda.   Mark your calendars and plan to attend.  Look for your hard copy brochure in the mail and visit the STN website at http://www.traumanurses.org/  for more information as the conference approaches. 
2. “Green Book” Revisions- Todd Maxson, MD is leading the pediatric trauma surgeon committee providing input into revisions to the “Green Book”.   He has stated that he welcomes and expects our input as the Pediatric SIG of STN.  We are hoping to have the opportunity to review any draft revisions as they are developed.  In the meantime, please send any comments or suggestions you or your colleagues have regarding pediatric content in the “Green Book” to Deb Brown at dmBrown1@seton.org  or Chris McKenna at christine.mckenna@chp.edu.
3. Committee/SIG restructuring - the STN Board has spent a great deal of time considering changes to the structure of the various committees and SIG’s. The Pediatric Steering Committee had the opportunity to review the proposed structure, and was concerned with some of the potential effects of the proposed changes on our functioning and effectiveness as a SIG.  The Pediatric Steering Committee therefore sent a letter to the STN Board outlining our concerns.   We await feedback from the STN Board regarding next steps.
4. Pediatric List serve- The Pediatric List serve is up and running.  The STN management company has delayed making this our main communication venue with all Pediatric SIG members until a final decision is made on the restructuring of the committees and SIG’s.  If you’re already signed up, post your questions to your colleagues.  Otherwise, visit http://www.traumanurses.org/listserv.html to join the fun!!!  And if you have signed up to be a member of the Pediatric SIG and did not receive this update from us directly (independent of the list-serve), please email Deb Brown at dmBrown1@seton.org  to be added to the distribution list.  
5. Pediatric TQIP - the NTDB is beginning to look at a pediatric version of its Trauma Quality Improvement Program (TQIP).   We are hoping to have a few representatives from the pediatric SIG on the working committee as it is developed.  Watch this space for further information.
6. PTSD/ASD Work Group- led by Sally Snow.  This group has nearly finished its work.  Links to resources on the Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia (CHOP) website for providers and parents are on the STN Peds SIG web page.  The group is working with Nancy Kassam-Adams from CHOP and the Traumatic Stress Network to finalize a computer-based training module to be made available through the STN website.   Pennsylvania has a multi-center ASD research study (screening and initial interventions) up and running.  Contact Sue Rzucidlo at srzucidlo@psu.edu  for more information about the Pennsylvania study.  

7. Website- STN continues to work on its website update.  There is a committee of website liaisons from each of the SIG’s, and we are represented by Karen Macaulay.  We already have posted audit filters, injury prevention program information, and PTSD information, among other items.    Check it out at http://www.traumanurses.org/sigs/pediatric-trauma-sig.html  (the link is at the top of the main STN webpage) and send Karen any ideas for inclusion on the web at [MacauleyK@allkids.org] or contact her to become involved!
8. NTDB Workgroup- Deb Brown and Lynn Haas worked with Melanie Neal from the NTDB and requested 3 major reports with additional data requests for the NTDB to consider.   The NTDB has been able to implement two of the three recommendations for benchmark reports:

a. ICU admission and ISS- comparing pediatric hospitals to one another and to all centers;  appropriate admission to ICU, broken down by age group

b. child abuse cases <   age 3 years compared to all patients in that age group as a %; while hard to quantify at least a starting point

We are also hoping to have Melanie Neal join us at our SIG meeting in San Antonio.  Email Deb at dmBrown1@seton.org   or Lynn at lynn.haas@cchmc.org with any questions or ideas.  
9. Education Work Group- Led by Kathy Haley and Mary Jo Pedicino.  This group met in Orlando and decided to focus on the rural hospital pediatric education, transfers, and guidelines.  They have already developed a draft of an Interfacilty Tool Kit to help referral hospitals implement EMSC’s performance measures.   They are planning for this Tool Kit to be web-based.   Kathy and Mary Jo welcome your input and are looking for folks to assume accountability for various sections.  Contact them at Kathy Haley [Kathy.Haley@nationwidechildrens.org] or Mary Jo Pedicino [pedicinom@email.chop.edu]
10. Research Collaborations - We are awaiting signature of a Memorandum of Understanding by the Board of APSA (American Pediatric Surgical Association) RE:  collaboration on a review of pediatric trauma guidelines for solid organ injuries, cervical spine clearance, DVT management, and penetrating abdominal injuries.  Other examples of multi-center collaborations include the Pennsylvania ASD Study and an evaluation of the highest activation criteria by 6 pediatric Ohio hospitals plus three other out-of-state centers.   Consider using your Peds SIG as a way to reach out to your colleagues for research collaborations.  
11. STN Board - pediatric interests are well-represented on the STN Board.  Sue Cox, President, is the pediatric trauma nursing director at Rady Children’s Hospital in San Diego.  Betsy Sieslove, President-elect, nursing director of trauma at Lehigh Valley Hospital in Allentown, Pennsylvania, was previously Lehigh’s pediatric trauma coordinator. Karen Macauley, a member of the Pediatric Steering Committee, is a Director at Large on the Board; Karen is chairing the Board’s Leadership Committee.  And Melissa Twomey, Director at Large, is the pediatric trauma nursing director at Phoenix Children’s Hospital.  Melissa serves as the liaison of all the SIG’s to the STN Board.  
Please let us know if there are organizations or projects you think the Peds SIG should become involved with!!!  Hope to see you at our annual Pediatric SIG meeting in San Antonio.
